

City of Newton, Massachusetts

69-05

Community Preservation Committee

David B. Cohen Mayor

TO:

Honorable Board Of Aldermen

FROM:

Community Preservation Committee

DATE:

8 February 2005

RE:

Additional Funding for Newton Corner Branch Library

At its meeting on February 8, the Community Preservation Committee (CPC) voted to recommend an additional \$41,000 of CPA funding for the Newton Corner Branch Library historic preservation project that was originally funded in the amount of \$195,129 through Board Order #120-03.

Please see the original CPC Recommendation and Board Order, a letter from Kathy Glick-Weil dated 19 January 2005, a memo from Nick Parnell dated 24 January 2005, and a draft Board Order for the additional request of \$41,000 your consideration.

Please note that, although the applicant's original request was to transfer funding from the City Hall Balustrade project account, the CPC voted to fund this request with current year historic preservation reserve funds, instead. The City Hall Balustrade account has since been closed out and the remaining \$50,160 has been recaptured into the CP fund.

Please contact Jennifer Goldson at 671-796-1131 if you need further information regarding this matter. Thank you.